Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:40 AM
February 17, 2022
PRESENT: Payne Williams, Jill Leo, Amy Lee (proxy for Rebecca Blakenbaker), Arlene Gould, Terri Cunningham, Sandra Dickens, Gayle Howell, Van Erikson, Sharon Gahagan
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times; Amy Lee, CRNHA; Maggie Matuschka, Natchitoches Chamber; Lyn Kay, Natchitoches Events Center
CALL TO ORDER: Jill Leo called the meeting to order. The commission reviewed the minutes from the November 18, 2021 Full Commission Meeting. Gayle Howell made a motion to accept the minutes from the November 18, 2021 Full Commission Minutes, 2nd by Arlene Gould. All approved, motion passes. The commission review the minutes from the January 20, 2022 Full Commission Meeting. Payne Williams made a motion to accept the January 20, 2022 Full Commission Minutes, 2nd by Terri Cunningham. All approved, motion passes.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Payne Williams, discussion on the financial statement as of November 30, 2021. Payne also discussed the financial statement as of December 31, 2021. Our balance as of December 31, 2021 is $85,760.16. Check register for November and December is $32,575.75. Motion to approve the November 30, 2021 Financial Statement made by Sharon Gahagan, 2nd by Van Erikson. All approved, motion passes. Motion to approve the December 31, 2021 Financial Statement made by Gayle Howell, 2nd by Payne Williams. All approved, motion passes. Discussion on the financial statement as of January 31, 2022. Our balance as of January 31, 2022 is $84,167.54. Check register for January is $1,600. Motion to approve the January 31, 2022 Financial Statement made by Arlene Gould, 2nd by Van Erikson. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Van Erikson gave a report for NSU. They are recruiting around the state and it has been very busy. March 5th is N-Side View Day. March 12 is the Scholars Open House for the Scholars College as well as the regional literary rally at NSU and brings in around 3,000 students. Baseball, softball, basketball and track and field are all in full force. Flavor of Louisiana and Greek Centennial is the weekend of April 8-9. NSU Freshman Connection Dates: May 18/19 and 25/26 and then June ½ and July 7. Graduation is May 11 & 12. Homecoming should be October 22.
Sandra Dickens gave an update on HDBA. They are still trying to get their financials in from the festival season. 51% of armband sales were sold online. They made a major shift in advertising, they purchased advertising on the Hallmark Channel. 2nd weekend the sold around 9,500 tickets (almost if not as large as Christmas Festival weekend). Cookies with Santa was two different Saturdays and it worked really well. T-shirt merchandise went really well. Fireworks are always great.

Arlene Gould gave a report for the Tourist Commission. This week the National Parks Services is having their Illuminations program, it was postponed from last Saturday. Mardi Gras parades are this weekend including Krewe of Waguns, Dionysos, Campti & Cloutierville. In March will be Bloomin’ on the Bricks, Art Along the Bricks, and Cane River Film Festival. April will be Arts & Crafts Festival and in May the Jazz & R/B Festival. The December occupancy taxes for overnight stays, the largest we have ever received in history.
Amy Lee gave a report on behalf of Rebecca Blakenbaker for the CRNHA. They had 71 new downloads on the Go Natchitoches Apps. They have been working on the Natchitoches in Bloom sculpture project; they have some drafts of a new logo and art contest rules and media kit/press release to come out next month. Fort Jessup’s Bicentennial Celebration is February 25-27 from 9-5. They have living history demonstrations throughout the whole weekend, reenactors from a few states. This Saturday at the LASHOF is the “Our Mammy’s” program at 2pm. There has been an increase of bookings for large groups for walking tours in April and through spring.
Terri Cunningham gave a report for NHF. March 5, same as Bloomin’ on the Bricks, they are going to do a “Gathering the Garden” tour at the Cunningham Law Office at 9am “Breakfast in Blooms”. They will have speaker to talk about antique roses, travel to several places and visit Bloomin’ on the Bricks; have brunch and afternoon snacks, Connie Keppinger will do a presentation on how to mount a stag fern, etc. $15 for each event or both events for $25 to listen to both presenters. Next year the Southeastern group is coming next year and want to include NHF gardens in their tours. This year the group is in Mount Vernon. Their Christmas Tours are on the books for December 8-10, 15-17. 
Gayle Howell gave a report with APHN. The Melrose Arts and Crafts Festival will be April 23-24, they have about 50 vendors. Their membership drive has kicked off, they have a luncheon on February 26 at Mariner’s at 11:30 am , $29. Their website is under construction, go to their Facebook page for current information. Leah Whitman is the new Director, she started on February 1, 2022.
Jill Leo gave an update on Main Street. February 26 is the Krewe of Dionysos Parade. March 5 is Reading on the River, March 12 will be NRMC Steel Magnolia Run, Bloomin on the Bricks and Art Along the Bricks beginning at 9 am, CAPA on the Cane will start around 11 am and last all evening, then lastly the garden tour for NHF. Pub Crawl is March 19 and April 8 is the NSU Greek Centennial Reunion. April 21 is CRAVE, April 23 will kick off Farmer’s Market through July 23, and April 23-24 Melrose Arts and Crafts Festival. April 29 NSU Steel Band Concert, April 30 will be the Teach a Child to Fish Day, Zydeco Festival based out of Lafayette will take place on a May 7 and also on May 7 – sale on the Trail, May 20-21 is Jazz Festival, the summer reading program will begin on June 9 – end of July (every other Thursday), June 17- 18 a Juneteenth event on the riverbank. The last weekend in June is the LA Sports Hall of Fame Induction Weekend. Tappedtober is thinking of moving to October 15 instead of the 2nd weekend. September 30-October 1st will be the Car Show, Christmas will kick off November 19. 

Maggie Matuschka gave a report for the Chamber. March 19 is Pub Crawl, they have a fun all in one band for the riverbank. They will have a Pub Hub at this year’s event to include large games, information station, member businesses that aren’t currently downtown will be a part too. April 21 is CRAVE Carnival Edition. The directory is complete and should be in office next week. Hopefully the maps will be in soon as well. Thrive Gala is scheduled for December 8. 
Juanice Gray gave a report for the Natchitoches Times. They have a new reporter, Nathan Wilson, he is also tour guide at Melrose. 

Jill Leo gave a report on behalf of Mayor Ronnie Williams. There will be a Town Hall tonight at First Baptist Amulet at 6:30 pm. The last Town Hall was at the Brewery and there will be two more scheduled. The City will observe Presidents Day on Monday, February 21 and all offices will be closed. There will be an 8, 13, 14 year old tournament at Parc Natchitoches. 
Jill Leo introduced Lyn Kay to the commission as the Director of the Events Center. She stated the gun show was success and they are tentatively booking two more events this year. A crappie tournament is coming and they will have a banquet at the Events Center. There is a smaller group from Dallas, a charter school, they are coming here to show them around our town.
Jill Leo stated to have all members complete the 2022 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.

Jill Leo stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
Jill Leo reminded the commission about needing to complete the Sexual Harassment Prevention Training by the end of the year. The online training is at http://lma.teachable.com. 

